
Board of Selectmen Meeting

January 18, 2022

Discussion of Town Administrator Position 
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Discussion Review

• During BOS meetings, we have discussed:
• The need for the Town Administrator position. 
• Town Administrator or similar positions in other communities.
• A Town Administrator position description.

• During the 1/11/22 BOF meeting, we discussed the position:
• Generally, the members expressed support. 

• Good Morning Wilton published four articles before or after the above meetings and the Wilton 
Bulletin published at least one. 
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Discussion Review

• Few residents have engaged on the topic:
• One resident attended our meeting, expressed support and inquired about requiring 4 out of 5 votes to appoint a

candidate. Town Counsel indicated the BOS can’t bind future boards of selectmen to that requirement. 
• Another resident attended our meeting and asked questions.  Open unanswered question:  Will the first 

selectperson’s compensation be reduced? 
• Another resident attended our meeting and expressed support, but thought it was rushed and expressed concern as 

to whether it would change residents engagement with town employees.  It won’t. 
• Another resident posted on Facebook wondering if other BOS members could assume WestCOG related positions. 

They can’t.
• Another resident posted on a GMW article questioning whether small towns can afford and retain quality personnel.  

Weston’s current administrator has been in the position for 5 years and the previous town administrator was in the 
position for more than 10 years.  It appears possible.   Although Weston pays a lower salary, they offer the extremely 
generous state retirement plan. 

• Another resident wrote to the BOF 1-expressed opposition to posting the position without determining how much 
the current first selectwoman’s compensation would be cut, 2-noted Ridgefield manages without a Town 
Administrator and suggested Wilton should explore how that is possible and 3-suggested the position should be 
subject to a town meeting vote. 

• Next Steps
• Discussion of Compensation
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The CFO, whether Town only or Town and WPS 
has historically had the highest salary among town employees
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Fairfield County Town Administrator and First Selectperson Compensation 

5



Compensation Recommendations

• Proposed salary range for Town Administrator:
• $185,000 to $205,000.
• 5% Defined Contribution Plan
• See CCM Salary Survey data as of FY2021-22 for Chief Appointed Officers, as reported by municipalities.

• Thoughts on First Selectperson compensation:
• Across all layers of government, elected officials are not compensated based on scope of responsibilities, required 

time commitment or experience, knowledge or skills.   
• Wilton has consistently had residents wanting to run for the position of first selectman.  In 2015, four residents 

sought the Republican nomination.
• The lack of retirement benefits, not the salary, has been raised as a concern for interested candidates.  Note, the 

town’s defined contribution plan has a 5-year vesting period.
• The Town Administrator position ensures the Town is run professionally regardless of the capabilities of the elected 

First Selectperson and reduces the responsibilities and time commitment of the first selectperson position. 
• Upon the hiring of a Town Administrator, the first selectperson’s compensation should be reduced to reflect the 

reduced responsibilities and time commitment. Even if the first selectperson’s focus changes, the responsibilities and 
day-to-day commitment will have been reduced. 
• Current salary:  $142,999
• Health benefits: Required if a 30 hour or more position.  Cost: $12,300  for one person (current), $26,282 for two, 

$32,064 for a family.  Plus other medical and insurance related benefits.
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CCM SURVEY FY2021-22-First Selectperson Salary

7



CCM SURVEY FY2021-22-Chief Appointed Official Salary
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